St. John’s Primary School Parent Council     
Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 12th September 2016
 Present
Joanne Carroll, Wendy Christie, Gayle Baxter, Tamsin Graham, Jennifer Scott, Eleanor Shields, Jennifer Robb, Diane Farrell, Andrea Adamson, Sally Tyrell, Kim McBride, Louise Stirling, Lyndsay MacDonald, Emma Smith, Yvonne Rogers,  Alison Hope (Headteacher),  James O’Donnelly (Depute Headteacher), Sheila Murray (Office)

Apologies

Kimberley Martis, Karen Carson, Sarah Wilson

	#Agenda Item
	 Notes
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Apologies
 

Emma welcomed all to the meeting, especially new members, apologies were made as noted above.
	 

	2
	Minutes of Previous Meeting and Matters Arising
 

The minutes of the meeting held on 13th June 2016 were approved.

School sportswear

Mr O’Donnelly confirmed that tracksuits have been ordered.  He also asked for the Parent Council’s support to purchase new football strips, in appropriate sizes - Mr O’Donnelly showed images of the proposed strip, which have been costed at a very competitive £400.  A number of ideas were discussed for raising funds to purchase the strips, and these included:

· Asking parents to contribute

· Asking for sponsorship from local firms

· Specific sponsored event

· Dress down day

· Sports Quiz

It was agreed that a dress down day, requesting a voluntary donation from parents, would be the best method to raise funds at this time (with other options above being considered in future)

Football Coaching

Mrs Hope advised that the football coach had visited for 2 coaching sessions and was now ready to select a team - this would be a consistent team committed to training and playing together all school year.  There was concern raised that - whilst the issue of coaching had been raised at a previous meeting - this was a move away from the current, less competitive approach and that children were likely to be left disappointed when not selected.  Some options were proposed to provide a balanced approach, which included:

 - asking for parent helpers to coach another group of children (development squad, alternative to school team)

 - asking for support from Hamilton Grammar (“Sports Leaders”), although it was noted that this has proved problematic before in the 3pm-4pm slot.

 - if numbers permit, opening football after club up to P5s (currently only P6 and P7)

Lego/Technology Club Evaluation/ iPads

Emma advised that the evaluation report for Awards for All for the Lego Club funding was submitted over the summer, and that AfA confirmed that the remaining £1500 of the bid money could be spent - further iPads bought, this brings the final number of iPads to 12.  Joanne Carroll raised that this figure did not include the purchase of insurance, which would be extra - it was agreed that it was worth taking the risk with the 2 new iPads rather than purchasing the insurance.

Available Funding

Yvonne Rogers asked about attempts made for available funding, and offered to search for funding options in order for the Parent Council to see what may be available.
	 

Action:

Dress Down Day to be arranged to raise funds for new football strips.

Action:

Mrs. Hope to consider additional ‘development squad’ approach for children who do not make it into the official school team.

Action

Yvonne Rogers to check grant options.

	3
	Parent Council Report 2015/16

Emma provided copies of the latest Parent Council Report and summarised the contents - the report is available on the school website.

http://st-johns-hamilton-pri.s-lanark.sch.uk/parent-council/whats-happening/ 
	

	4.
	Financial Update

Emma advised that our former Treasurer Susan Gemmel has now left the Parent Council and, as a new Treasurer is not yet appointed for this year, she provided an overview of the finances (summarised in the annual report).  £6600 was given to the school in 2015/16 - £5000 for the new playground trim trail, and £1600 for other items including the new PA/audio equipment.  

Mrs. Murray explained to the group why funds from the Parent Council to support smaller items as well as the larger ones are vital in enabling the school to provide a good educational experience for the children (and without asking for too much to be paid by parents).  It was explained that whilst big items  - such as the trim trail - are very much appreciated, the smaller items can be very costly over the school year.  A few of the examples provided were:

· Subsidising buses and school trips

· Cost of lets (e.g. for disco, spring fayre, etc)

· Items for maintaining the garden

· Costumes for school shows

It was agreed that a cheque for £1500 would be issued to the school, and that further funds would continue to be discussed at future meetings.
	Action:

Cheque for £1500 to be issued to school.

	5
	Headteacher Update (provided by Mrs Hope)
 

All pupils have settled into school routines well. Our Primary 1 children are displaying high levels of independence.

We now have 15 classes- 10 mainstream and 5 ASN. We have a current role of 322 pupils.

Staffing

We have new teaching staff across the school and are pleased to welcome;


· Miss Nicholas teaching P2 room 4

· Mrs Shirkie teaching P2/3 room 7

· Mrs L Gallagher teaching class contact reduction time


And welcome back Miss Young, teaching room 11, Mrs Alemanno, teaching room 2 Mrs Davis teaching class contact reduction time and Miss Lelland teaching room class contact reduction time.


Mrs Telfer our DHT has opted to wind down with a view to retiring in January 2017. Mrs Marnie has been appointed as our DHT on Thursdays and Fridays until January when we hope to advertise the post.

We currently have three staff absences which SMT are covering and are striving to maintain continuity for the children.

Priorities 

As a learning community we work with the 4 other primaries and Hamilton Grammar School to ensure that children in Hamilton receive the best possible education.  This session we are focussing on;

1.
The teaching of reading and reading strategies across all stages.

2.
The teaching of PE to make lessons more challenging and exciting for children.

3.
The continuation of Health and Wellbeing to develop a concise and clear pathway to ensure that children experience a wide range of outcomes and experiences.

We have planned 2 joint evenings across the learning community where teachers will be working on the moderation of writing at early, first and second levels.

We are piloting the implementation of ABC Music across the whole school.

We are continuing to develop teachers’ skills and confidence in the teaching of French across all stages.

School Chaplain

Our school Chaplain is Joanne Hood, minister of St John’s Parish Church. Joanne visits assemblies on some Fridays and is invited to classes when they are working on specific RE topics. Children also visit a variety of places of worship as part of their school topics across P1-P7.


Committees

We have a range of committees for children to develop leadership skills;

Rights Respecting School Committee

Pupil Council

Sports Committee

Eco Committee

House Captains and Vice Captains


New House System

We are introducing a new House system to reward children for continued good work, achievements and behaviour. We also plan to hold school events, sports days, shows, and enterprise events etc, in house groups which would mean that parents only need attend once
	

	6
	School Uniform
 

Emma raised that a number of queries had been raised by parents using the Facebook site, seeking clarity on the school policy on school uniform.  Many parents had been advised by retailer Scotcrest that the polo shirts with the St Johns crest were now only available in white, and not red or green (which were previously available).  Scotcrest advised that this was at the request of the school.  Parents expressed confusion as it was understood that the outcome of a survey on school uniform conducted in 2016 was that the uniform options were to stay as they were.

Mrs Hope advised that there had been concerns raised previously about school photos appearing untidy due to different colours being worn by the children, and that this was why the school responded by changing the preferred polo shirt colour to white.  It was also felt that plain white polo shirts offered the best economic option for parents.  It was felt by those present that this change had not been adequately communicated.

As the concern over coloured polo shirts seemed to be centred around school photos, it was agreed that there should be communication from the school beforehand advising that white shirts/ polo shirts should be worn for the school photo.

 
	Action

Coloured polo shirts and white polo shirts both acceptable to wear to school - white polo shirts/ shirts expected for photo day

	7
	School and Parent Council Website: Social Media Policy
 

Joanne confirmed that she would be working with Colin McLeod to redesign the website.

Emma advised that Mrs. Hope had raised concerns, which she agreed with, about some comments made on the Parent Council/ Parent Forum Facebook page.  Mrs. Hope had been made aware of posts which made derogatory comments about specific teachers, which is not appropriate.  Moderation of the page was discussed, and Joanne Carroll confirmed that she is able to delete posts deemed to be offensive, but would not take on the role of sole moderator of the site - it was agreed that all Parent Council members should be alert to the possibility of inappropriate or offensive posts, and that in the first instance Office Bearers should be responsible for taking action regarding inappropriate posts.  It was agreed that the page is useful for queries regarding homework, school procedures, events etc and that a Social Media Policy will be drafted and communicated, and activity monitored afterwards.  If inappropriate or offensive comments continue to be posted, future actions regarding the site will need to be reviewed, 

	 
Action: - School website to be re-designed.

Action:

Joanne to draft and communicate new Social Media Policy.

 



	8
	Appointment of Officials

Emma highlighted again that, as Susan Gemmell has left the Parent Council, it will be necessary to appoint a new Treasurer.  There is also a vacancy for Vice Chair.  Those in attendance were asked to consider if they wanted to volunteer for any of these roles.  Jennifer Robb volunteered for the Treasurer role, and Wendy Christie for the Vice Chair.  Existing Office Bearers remain in the other positions:

Chair - Emma Smith

Vice Chair - Wendy Christie

Treasurer - Jennifer Robb

Web Secretary -  Joanne Carroll

Secretary -  Gayle Baxter
	

	 
	Date of Next Meeting
Monday 14th November 2016
	 

 

 


